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TO:


Honorable City Council



FROM:

Interim City Administrator
SUBJECT:
REPORT AND UPDATE ON PREPARATIONS FOR CITADEL BLACK FRIDAY EVENT
Meeting Date: 
November 7, 2017
RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends that the City Council receive and file a report on the preparations for the Black Friday Event 
BACKGROUND:

Black Friday is one of the most active and successful retail periods in the Country. Most shopping destinations experience a surge of activity that generates millions of dollars in sales revenue for shopping destinations as well as for the host cities.  With such surge, also comes tremendous traffic and congestion.  Such traffic is often the by-product of a successful retail activity. Similarly, in the City of Commerce, the Citadel Black Friday weekend generates millions of dollars in sales revenue for the outlet and the City. However, it also generates a tremendous amount of traffic and congestion that can negatively impact the residents and through traffic during that period. 
ANALYSIS:

For several years, staff has reached out to Citadel staff to coordinate a unified traffic management approach to the Black Friday weekend and Christmas Day traffic. Citadel now has a new management team and this year with early invitation and participation from the City departments, including Public Works and Development Services, Community Services, Transportation and the Sheriff Department, an extensive Traffic Management plan has been developed. Citadel was encouraged and supported in negotiating with the County to lease the County parking lot and run shuttles to and from this parking lot. Moreover, the nearby streets bordering the Citadel will be converted to one-way streets to expedite the entry and exit, as well as through movements in the area. A number of traffic control devices, including changeable message signs will be utilized to assist with traffic control. The specifics of the Traffic Management Plan will be presented to the Council. 
ALTERNATIVES:
1. Approve staff recommendation

2. Disapprove staff recommendation

3. Provide further direction to staff

FISCAL IMPACT:

The fiscal impact of the implementation of the Citadel Traffic Management Plan is the staff costs of Public Works and development Services as well as the Community Services departments. Citadel will pay for the parking lot, Transportation shuttles, and the sheriff deputies.
RELATIONSHIP TO STRATEGIC GOALS:
This item is related to a specific 2016 Strategic Goal to “Create and strengthen our identity, as a community that promotes opportunity and success for business that meets the strategic focus for economic growth, will have positive impact on the quality of life and the City’s financial sustainability.” 
Respectfully submitted: Maryam Babaki, Public Works & Development Services Director
Prepared by: Maryam Babaki, Public Works & Development Services Director 
Fiscal Impact reviewed by: Josh Brooks, Assistant Director of Finance
Approved as to form by: Noel Tapia, City Attorney
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